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Newsletter 
You’re not Alone 

Dear JENGbA Inside Campaigners, Friends,  

Supporters and Families, 

 
As ever it’s been a busy few months and thank goodness we 

have the newsletter tradition, now in its 10th year, otherwise 

you wouldn’t know much about our fantastic progress, such is 

the reluctance of mainstream media to report any of our 

achievements.  

The change in the prison message your loved ones get now 

when they receive a telephone call from you is unnecessary 

and we asked a human rights legal firm via Steve Kidd wheth-

er this could be challenged.  Everyone on your pins has had 

to give permission for their number to be added, so we see 

this as a further punitive measure to make family and support  

connections difficult for prisoners.  Unfortunately the lawyers 

said there is no legal challenge to be had but that doesn’t 

mean we shouldn’t fight it. A collective challenge from prison-

ers might be the way forward.  

On May 16th we launched the Private Members Bill at the 

House of Commons in the Atlee Suite.  We began by march-

ing from Trafalgar Square down Whitehall and stopped out-

side No 10 Downing Street. There we were joined by over 30 

members of the Somalian community from Birmingham 

whose 5 sons have recently been convicted of joint enterprise 

murder even though the Judge accepted none of them was 

the actual shooter (who has never been apprehended).  

Sound familiar? So many instances where this is the case, but 

the Police and CPS don’t bother with actual justice for the 

victim just as long as they have someone to convict and 

hence why ‘joint enterprise’ is so useful in convictions.  The 

march continued to Parliament Square where we were escort-

ed to Portcullis House, protest is not allowed in the Square 

anymore, can’t imagine why?  

The Attlee Suite holds only 105 people and we were above 

that figure without the MPs so it was quite stressful once we 

got inside as security weren’t happy.  But the meeting went 

really well. Charlotte Henry, who has written the Private Mem-

bers Bill to get rid of the Substantial Injustice test and allow 

meaningful appeals for those wrongfully convicted under the 

‘wrong’ law, addressed the room and received a huge cheer 

from everyone.   

 

JENGbA 

There was also a presentation of the new report by The 

Centre for Crime and Justice Studies called “The Usual 

Suspects”.  This report looked into convictions prior to the 

decision of the Supreme Court in 2016 R v Jogee and 

those post Jogee.  Their findings were that nothing has 

changed, the numbers of young black men being convict-

ed using joint enterprise has in fact risen.  So the        

Supreme Court tried to find a sticking plaster for an open 

wound which is the abuse of joint enterprise by police and 

CPS. Jogee happened because the Court of Appeal were 

getting too many cases lodging appeals because they 

were not guilty of murder.  “The Usual Suspects”, like the 

academic reports before it, proves that joint enterprise is 

racist, over criminalises and is a mockery of the tradition 

of the UK having one of the finest justice systems in the 

world.  

A good number of MPs attended, ones we have had  

support from over the years and some new faces, but we 

must build on that political support and this is where you 

and your supporters come in.  Barry Sheerman MP who 

is Chairperson of the All Party Parliamentary Group on 

Miscarriages of Justice has secured a 10min reading of 

our Private Members Bill on 6th September in the House 

of Commons. We need everyone to write, email, lobby 

their MPs and ask if they intend to support it (see the 

letter attached which you can complete and send to your 

MP).  Ask the question so they need to give you and  

family/supporters an answer. There is also going to be 

another meeting in the Wilson Room the day before, on  

5th September  at 1pm  and this time we are going to ask 

ex joint enterprise prisoners, family members of inside 

joint enterprise prisoners to share their experiences of 

wrongful convictions and how it has impacted lives and 

families.  We want the MPs to attend this meeting also 

but it is more important they support the Bill on the 6th.  

JENGbA will be sending out invitations to the event on 

the 5th but if your family members including children wish 

to contribute tell them to contact us.  We do hope to get 

some press there so bear that in mind.  At the launch the 

MPs assured us that they were aware of the issue of 

wrongful convictions and were following our campaign, 

obviously we need to build on this with those meetings on 

5th and 6th September.  

Continued.. 



The Howard League for Penal Reform has a new CEO, Andrea 

Coomber. She is very supportive of JENGbA’s campaign and 

on her inaugural speech said that they are going to work with 

us to highlight the injustice of Joint Enterprise.  We had to write 

a new manifesto recently and one of the aims we demand is to 

abolish child lifers and prison for children – it is astonishing that 

in a so called civilised country we still send children to prison 

for Life, especially when they have been convicted because of 

someone else’s crime.   

The human rights charity Liberty are now helping us with a  

legal challenge to the Government and CPS.  When JENGbA 

gave evidence to the Justice Select Committee in 2013 and 

2015 one of the main concerns from the MPs was the lack of 

data on joint enterprise charging and convictions.  In fact, the 

then DPP, Keir Starmer gave evidence and said that the CPS 

would collate data. Since various studies and FOIs have prov-

en that joint enterprise is racist this lack of data becomes a 

huge problem for them as laws that discriminate are illegal.  

Liberty with the help of barristers have issued pre-action letter 

to the CPS who have now asked for extensions twice.     

JENGbA being the claimant on your behalf had to go right back 

to the beginning of the campaign and show that we have been 

asking for meetings with the CPS, asking for data from them 

and continuously reminding them that the ‘law’ is being abused.  

Now all of a sudden they want a meeting – so let’s presume we 

have them worried.  All this chipping away, like we have been 

saying for many years, will result in this dam bursting and 

JENGbA’s campaign vindicated.  

Sadly the ten lads in Manchester all got convicted of conspira-

cy to murder, no one murdered and evidence was snap chat 

messages sent years ago.  It was such a sad day as these are 

just lads and now serving years for a text message.  Then we 

found out about a case in Newcastle were ten white lads 

(Manchester lads all black) were convicted of murder for mere 

presence at the scene when a fight has kicked off and a lad 

none of them knew used a knife.  That lad, only 15, put his 

hands up and said it was him but prosecutors went for all the 

other 9 present and the jury accepts the lack of evidence as 

‘guilt’. We went up to meet the families youngest boy is only 14 

and was on CCTV drinking a can of pop! Now a convicted mur-

derer – just unbelievable but they have picked on the wrong 

families in both Manchester and Newcastle because everyone 

is up to fight the continued use of joint enterprise and for those 

wrongfully convicted that means everyone. 

Our thoughts and prayers were with you during the heatwave 

and since more are predicted try to get the prison authorities to 

put in precautions now whatever they might achieve.  We have 

a very active Twitter account and encourage all your outside 

supporters to get on Twitter as a useful online platform for 

JENGbA’s campaign. Ask them to follow @JENGbA on Twitter 

and jengba_ on Instagram. 

The heatwave was a way of highlighting the barbaric reality of 

prisoners in spaces that were not designed for comfort but in 

these types of temperatures are torture chambers.  In these 

days of failing government and increased austerity the prisons 

minister has recently announced £3.8 billion on prison expansion. 

Alarming then that children from 2 major cities have been wrong-

fully convicted so close in time, it’s almost as if someone has put 

a directive out there to criminalise children.  Could it be like in the 

US where judges have been found to be taking ‘cash for kids’ 

more cash for the longer the sentences.   All sounds science 

fiction, but there is clearly a political aim to give public money 

to private corporations to run prisons, NHS etc.  If they build 

more prisons and we are seeing much longer sentences then 

it hasn’t come out of the ether. A plan to invest that kind of 

money into a failing system, studies and research show that 

UK prison system does not work, then we must all resist it for 

the sake of the next children and those already convicted.   

JENGbA volunteered at Glastonbury this year. It was eventful 

to say the least.  The volunteers’ wages from working the bar 

shifts goes into the JENGbA account and lots of the young 

volunteers enjoyed it and spread the JENGbA word.  People 

are still genuinely shocked when they learn about the use of 

joint enterprise and rarely (occasionally you will get a knob-

head, usually the police) do they agree with it.    

Glastonbury 2022 

Stay strong and up your activism to become pains in butts of 

whoever wants to listen.  There is a lot of press interest at the 

moment and once we get through the sham selection of the 

most fascist hardliner for PM we can start in earnest disman-

tling the useless, corrupt and racist criminal justice system.  

In Solidarity & love 

Gloria Morrison Campaign Co-ordinator 

BIG, BIG THANK YOU AND APPRECIATION GOES TO 

THOSE SUPPORTERS WHO MAKE DONATIONS TO 

HELP US PRODUCE OUR NEWSLETTERS AND SEND 

THEM IN TO YOU.  

If anyone would like to donate please find a PayPal link 

on our website.   



DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES! 
 
JENGbA have a couple of events coming up 
in the North West that you need to tell your 
families and supporters all about. The first is 
Manchester Pride.  

 
 
 
 
 

This is Saturday 27
th
 August and we have 

arranged for 50 of us to take part in the Pride 
Procession. The theme this year is peace. 
We will be wearing JENGbA red and chant-
ing No Justice No PEACE and telling every-
one we meet about the  injustice of Joint En-
terprise. 
 
 
   
The second is The Wigan Diggers            
Festival,  where we will have a JENGbA stall 
telling people about Joint Enterprise and the 
people we 
support. It's a 
music and 
food   festival 
and attracts 
thousands of 
people on the 
day. Last 
year our stall 
attracted  
Jeremy    
Corbyn & the 
actress   
Maxine 
Peake, two 
staunch sup-
porters of 
JENGbA. It's 
a fantastic 
opportunity for your family to meet the team 
and to tell the public about you. The more of 
us the better.  
 

Some families bring their children and travel from 
as far as London just to be in Wigan for the day. 
It's a powerful day that leaves people feeling 
ready to fight harder for their loved ones. We've 
been doing it for years,  it catches the eye of un-
ions, activists, MPs as well as the famous. It's 
Saturday 10th September 11.30am till 9.30pm. If 
enough of us turn up we can do a march with 
banners & wearing our trade make JENGbA tee 
shirts. 
 

Also I will be taking part in the Peterloo March 
for Democracy starting at Piccadilly Gardens, 
Manchester, on Sunday, 14th     August 2022 at 
12.30pm then speaking on a red fire engine at 
2.45pm. Other speakers include Jeremy Corbyn, 
Ken Loach and the Bakers Union National Presi-
dent Ian Hodson. Another opportunity to march 
with banners and for families to spread the word.  
  
If your family or supporters are interested in any 
of the above please tell them to get in touch for 
more information. Tell them we have an office in 
Trafford Park, Manchester and we will be having 
a launch party for families in the next few weeks 
too. We don’t have a date yet but we would love 
to meet your families. 
  
The best way for them to contact us is to email 
here: jointenterpriseinfo@gmail.com    

or via the website www.jointenterprise.co  

where they will find all our phone numbers. 

 Jan 

IMPORTANT!! 

Please find a template letter on the back of 

this newsletter which you can use to send to 

your MP, asking them to support our Private 

Members Bill on 6th September. 

Just fill in your details, your MP’s name and 

post it to the address given on the letter. 

mailto:jointenterpriseinfo@gmail.com
http://www.jointenterprise.co/


JENGbA London 

JENGbA 

Resource for London,  

Office 4.1a,  

4th Floor, 356 Holloway Road,  

London N7 6PA 

 

Office no.  02076 974071 or 02076 975071  

Mobile Gloria Morrison 07709 115793 or  

Jan Cunliffe 07725 727520 

If you have moved (or we have your name 

wrong) please let our London office know, 

as so many Newsletters are being returned 

undelivered.  

We have some great T shirts and hoodies on 

sale now. There have been some teething 

problems with the online shop but it is up and 

running now.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Support the cause.. 

Every tee, hoodie or sweatshirt purchased will 
bring awareness to the cause. 

We want you to wear them and post online 
(tag us!!) 

Leave a message saying why you support 
JENGbA & how you will not sit back and allow 
the injustice of Joint Enterprise to continue! 

Instagram: jengba_     Twitter: @JENGbA 

 

https://jengba.shop 

With funding from the WƻǎŜǇƘ wƻǿƴǘǊŜŜ /ƘŀǊƛǘŀōƭŜ 

¢Ǌǳǎǘ, our Manchester Office is up and running! 

This is such an important development to support our 

families in the North and engage with local MPs who 

are more sympathetic to our cause. 

A date will be set in the future to invite families to 

come to our first Manchester Meeting, watch this 

space—further details will be put on our website. 

Big thanks to Jan Cunliffe, Louise Campbell and their 

families who have put so much effort into   setting up 

this important venue for JENGbA. 

Rico and Louise welcome Andy Burnham to our  

Manchester Office 

JENGbA Manchester 

JENGbA 

Oakland House,  

2nd Floor, Office 202, 76 Talbot Road,  

Old Trafford,  

Manchester M16 0PQ 

 

Office no:  0161 532 6879 or 0161 5327 953  

Mobile Jan Cunliffe 07725 727520 or  

Gloria Morrison 07709 115793   



 

NAME ______________________________________     Prison no:  _______________ 

Prison and address _______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

DATE: 

To: ___________________________MP 

Houses of Parliament 

LONDON 

SW1A 1AA 

 

Dear          

 

JENGbA (Joint Enterprise: Not Guilty by Association) is a grassroots campaign founded in 2010. 

The campaign is run by volunteers and currently supports over 1500 prisoners and their families. 

In 2016, JENGbA was vindicated when the Supreme Court abolished PAL (parasitic accessorial  liability).   

Despite this landmark victory, to date only one person has had their conviction quashed.  This is because 

people can only appeal their conviction if they pass what is called the άsubstantial injusticeέ test, which in 

simple terms demands the applicant prove they are innocent of the offence before being allowed an appeal.  

I am sure you will agree that this is an unfair barrier for those already convicted under the wrong interpreta-

tion of the law. 

On Tuesday, 6th September 2022 (time to be confirmed) JENGbAΩs Criminal Appeal (Amendment) Bill will be 

presented by Barry Sheerman MP by 10 minute Rule.  The Bill when passed will abolish άsubstantial injus-

ticeέ and provide justice to those convicted under the wrong interpretation of the law.  This Bill is very im-

portant to me, my family and friends. 

I am aware that due to a Ministerial position not all MPs are allowed to vote on certain matters, however if 

that is the case, it is still important to me that you attend and learn about injustice and the Substantial Injus-

tice Test, because it is now more important than ever that you support me and my family through the trau-

ma this has and continues to cause. 

 

Please confirm that I can rely on your support. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 


